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                   Pastor                                             Ext. 116 

Rev. Wilmar Ramos 

                  Parochial Vicar                                Ext. 130 

Rev. Mr. Paul Carrier  

                  Deacon                                   978-297-1062 

Rev. Mr. Stanley Baczewski 

                  Deacon                                   978-855-9805 

Rev. Mr. Arthur Giard 

                  Deacon Retired 

Annunciation Parish 

Telephone:  978-632-0253 

Email:  office@annunciationgardner.org 

Website:  www.AnnunciationGardner.org 

Office Hours:  Monday through Friday  8:30a.m.—5:00p.m.  

                                    

Masses & Times 

September 16th, 2018 

Holy Rosary Church 

Saturday                4:45p.m. 

 

Sunday                  7:30a.m. 

                            10:30a.m. 

 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday                                  

-                            9:00a.m. 

 

Holy Spirit Church 

Saturday                   4:00p.m. 

 

Sunday                     8:30a.m. 

              12:00noon (Spanish) 

 

Tuesday, Thursday   

                                 7:30a.m. 

Holy Rosary Church 

135 Nichols Street 

Gardner, MA 01440 

Holy Spirit Church 

50 Lovewell Street 

Gardner, MA 01440 

Holy Rosary Church 

Saturday 3:15—4:00p.m.  

Holy Spirit Church 

Saturday 3:15—3:45p.m. 

Sacrament of Penance/Reconciliation 

You may also call one of the priests at the Rectory to 

schedule a private appointment for Confession.  

978-632-0253 

Fr. Steve, ext. 116 

Fr. Ramos, ext. 130 

You can scan this QR code to read the 

website on your smartphone or  

tablet. 

 

��
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Parish Staff 

Parish Office                                     978-632-0253 

Business Manager 

     William Lawton                                          Ext. 113 

Parish Secretary  

     Joanne Kay      Ext. 110 

Administrative Assistant    

     Grace Hartin                                               Ext.111            

Director of Religious Education    

     Mrs. Maura Sweeney      Ext. 117 

Director of Buildings & Grounds  

     Mr. Don Robinson            Ext. 109 

Building Maintenance  

     Mr. Donald Cosentino 

    

Music Ministry 

    Mr. Paul Cormier                               978-602-6166 

    Mrs. Paulette Fowler                         978-345-1398 

    Ms. Sharon Sawtell                           978-632-7216 

    Mr. Christian Orobello                       706-541-1112 

 

Youth Ministry  

    Mr. Paul Hartin 

 youthministry@annunciationgardner.org            

 

Holy Family Academy                       978-632-8656 

Principal 

   Mrs. Andrea Tavaska      Ext. 219 

Administrative Assistant                                                                                                                            

Mrs. Jennifer Lucas                                   Ext. 213 

Director of Enrollment    

    Mrs. Nancy Tyros                                       Ext. 250 

    

 

The Caring Place                               978-632-5745 

www.tcpgardner.com  

Director  

     Mrs. Jane Pineo                  jane@tcpgardner.com 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

It is sobering to think of the fact that we all have crosses to bear in 

life - but this is part of life really.  We can either encounter hard-

ships trying to go it alone, or rely on the Lord to shoulder the cross 

with us.  Joining Jesus in his cross places us in a relationship with 

Jesus that allows us to be partners with him in life.  For me, when 

I reflect on the passage in today’s Gospel “Whoever wishes to 

come after me must deny himself, take up his cross, and follow 

me” - I am reminded that the Lord would not ask such a thing 

without giving us the ability, through his help, of doing it.  This is a 

comfort to me when the difficult times come - somewhere God 

provides the strength and resources, if we cooperate and look 

where we the Spirit leads. 

 

We began the first of our six-session Bible series this past week 

and the book club begins this Monday.  If any were unable to get 

to these first meetings but would still like to participate, please 

contact Fr. Steve for the Bible Series, and Maura Sweeney for the 

Book Club.  If you did not get one of the yellow sheets with the 

information on our Educational and Faith Formation activities, 

please pick one up at the back of the church or on the website. 

 

We are working on tying up the financials for this past fiscal 

year.  Department heads will be reviewing their final budget ex-

penditures from last year with me, and Bill will be preparing the 

final reports to go to the Diocese.  These will be reviewed, ap-

proved, and signed off in the next Finance Council meeting.  After 

this, a report will be prepared and distributed to all parishioners so 

that you will see the status of our financial situation.  With the sale 

of Sacred Heart (which should transact with the next few weeks) 

we will pay off the last of the parish debit.  Removing this burden 

will help us to have a good feeling going forward. 

 

Thank you to those who have shared with me their continued feel-

ings of the transfer of this sacred space to another community of 

Christians.  We are hoping that the incorporation of elements from 

St. Joseph and Sacred Heart into our two parish worship spaces 

and special Masses of dedication to come will be healing steps.  I 

continue to remain available for any who would like to speak. 

 

Our school is off to a strong start.  We have the same number of 

students as last year (the first year without a drop in census since 

2011-2012).  From this point of stability, and with new and ener-

getic faculty joining our seasoned professionals, we will continue 

to grow.  Thanks to all who have aided with your prayers.  Coming 

together to work for things such as quality Catholic Education for 

our children, learning about and growing in our faith, worshiping 

God as his faithful children, participating together in common ac-

tivities - all this helps us to continue to be a community that serves 

the Lord as we serve others in ministry and in love.  Thanks be to 

our good God for all that he has blessed us with. 

 

 

Peace be with you, 

 

                Fr. Steve 

 

 

Welcome to Annunciation Parish! 

For those who are new to the parish or returning after 

some time away, we would like to welcome you to 

our Catholic community.  

 

In this bulletin you will find many opportunities to be 

enriched and involved and we would love to see you. 

If you would like to register as a member or have any 

questions, you can call us at 978-632-0253, email us 

at office@annunciationgardner.org, or you can stop 

by the rectory office during the week.  

 

God’s Peace be with you, 

 

              Fr. Steve & the Parish Staff 

Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA September 16th, 2018 Twenty�Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Mass Intentions 

Mass Date Mass Time Mass Intention 

Saturday, September 15th 4:45 p.m. Jeffrey J. Fisher, 2nd Anniversary by his mother & father 

Philip Arsenault, 8th Anniversary by his wife & family 

Clement Thebault by Heather Barber  

Sunday, September 16th 

 

 

 

7:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Armand & Cecile LaPrise by their children  

 

Alvery Collette by Diane Livingston 

Ryan Patrick Jones by Elaine Jones & Kevin Jones 

Mr. & Mrs. John Blanchard by their children 

Lawrence E. Morris, 50th Anniversary by the Morris Family 

Monday, September 17th  9:00 a.m. Antoine Leger, 16th Anniversary by family 

Jeannine Cormier, for good health by Omer Cormier  

Wednesday, September 19th  9:00 a.m. Andrea Boudreau by Aline Roche & Ovila 

Friday, September 21st 9:00 a.m. Florence Tourigny, Month Mind by the Ladies of St. Anne Society 

Theresa Jean, 1st Anniversary by The Tyros Family  

Saturday, September 22nd 4:45 p.m. Laurie Hachey by husband Gerard 

Charlie & Celia McKean by Dan & Karen McKean 

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Bouthot by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Covington  

Sunday, September 23rd 7:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Robert Cormier, Sr. by Kathleen Cormier & family 

 

Roland St. Laurent by Georgette Cyr 

Andrew St. Laurent by Georgette Cyr 

Roland Sirois by Georgette Cyr 

Our Lady of the Holy Rosary 

Mass Date Mass Time Mass Intention 

Saturday, September 15th 4:00 p.m. James Minns by Bob Whipple  

Lauretta Kraskouskas by family 

Jeaninne Daigle by husband & family 

Sunday, September 16th 

 

8:30 a.m. 

 

 

12:00 p.m. 

Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Doucet by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Doucet 

Rita McCaie, 2nd Anniversary by family 

 

To be announced 

Tuesday, September 18th 7:30 a.m. All Parishioners of Annunciation Parish 

Gordon Poirier by Alanna Prentice and Family 

Thursday, September 20th 7:30 a.m.  Barbara Stromski by Dr. & Mrs. Tariq Malik  

Saturday, September 22nd 4:00 p.m.  James Minns by Albina Gautreau 

Larry Bastarache & Wanda Renes by Joe & Claudette Bastarache  

Sunday, September 23rd 8:30 a.m. 

 

 

12:00 p.m. 

All Lives Lost to Suicide by a parishioner  

Deborah Lepkowski by The Faust Family  

 

To be announced 

Holy Spirit 

Other Masses This Week: 

∗ 4:00p.m. on Monday September 17th at GarWest for Malvina McCuster by Kyle 

Brinkmann  

Funerals in Memorandum: 

∗ Donald Cormier  

∗ Stanley Koczan  

Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA September 16th, 2018 Twenty�Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Events this Week: 

⇒ Saturday September 15th 

• 3:15—3:34p.m. Confessions at Holy Spirit 

• 3:15—4:00p.m. Confessions at Holy Rosary  

 

⇒ Sunday September 16th 

• 9:00—10:15a.m. GiFT for families of Religious Ed students 

in Grades 1-5 at Holy Rosary hall  

• 11:30a.m.—1:30p.m. High School Religious Ed Kick Off! at 

Holy Rosary hall  

• Spanish Hospitality following the 12:00noon Mass 

 

⇒ Monday September 17th 

• Coffee Social after 9:00a.m. Mass at Holy Rosary Church 

• 7:00—8:00p.m. Grit & Grace Women’s Book Club in the 

rectory on Nichols Street 

 

⇒ Tuesday September 18th 

• 8:00a.m.—12:00noon Meat Pie Prep in Holy Rosary lower 

church hall 

• 6:30p.m. Bible Study in Holy Rosary hall 

 

⇒ Wednesday September 19th 

• 6:00a.m.—8:00p.m. Eucharistic Adoration at Holy Rosary 

• 8:00a.m.—12:00noon Meat Pie Prep in Holy Rosary lower 

church hall 

 

⇒ Thursday September 20th  

• 9:00a.m. Faith Sharing Group in the rectory on Lovewell 

Street 

• 6:30p.m. Bingo at Holy Rosary hall 

• 6:30p.m. Curso Biblico (Bible Study) in Spanish in the rec-

tory on Lovewell Street 

 

⇒ Friday September 21st 

 

⇒ Saturday September 22nd 

• 3:15—3:34p.m. Confessions at Holy Spirit 

• 3:15—4:00p.m. Confessions at Holy Rosary  

 

⇒ Sunday September 23rd 

• 9:00—10:15a.m. Religious Ed Grades 1-5 at Holy Rosary 

hall 

• 11:30a.m.—1:30p.m. Religious Ed Kick Off! Grades 6—

High School at Holy Rosary hall 

• 2:00p.m. Healing Mass where the Sacrament of the 

Anointing of the Sick will be offered  

Upcoming Events and News 

Daily Readings for the Week of September 16th  

Sunday September 16

th 

• Isaiah 50:5-9A 

• James 2:14-18 

• Mark 8:27-35 

Monday September 17

th

 

• 1 Corinthians 11:17-

26,33 

• Luke 7:1-10 

Tuesday September 18

th

 

• 1 Corinthians 12:12-

14,27-31A 

• Luke 7:11-17 

Wednesday September 19

th

  

• 1 Corinthians 12:31-

13:13 

• Luke 7:31-35 

Thursday September 20

th 

• 1 Corinthians 15:1-11 

• Luke 7:36-50 

Friday September 21

st

 

• Ephesians 4:1-7,11-13 

• Matthew 9:9-13 

Saturday September 22

nd  

• 1 Corinthians 15:35-

37,42-49 

• Luke 8:4-15 

Sunday September 23

rd 

• Wisdom 2:12, 17-20 

• James 3:16-4:3 

• Mark 9:30-37 

Question of the Week: 

Question for Adults:  What is the cross that you carry to-

day? How do you follow Jesus in the workplace and at 

home?  

 

Question for Youth: What do think it means for you to follow 

in Jesus footsteps?  

Religious Education Classes are beginning! 

This weekend we will begin with a GiFT ( Gathered in Faith 

Together ) session from 9-10:15 in the Church Hall at Holy 

Rosary for students in grades 1-5 and their parents. Regular 

classes for these students will begin on the following Sun-

day Sept. 23

rd

.  

 

High School and Middle School students will meet for the 

first time next Sunday September 23

rd

 at 11:30 in the church 

hall at Holy Rosary for a gathering focused on the Mass. 

Parents are encouraged to join their teens.  

 

If you haven’t registered your children for religious educa-

tion please do so ASAP!  For your convenience you may 

now register through our parish website at parish website 

https://annunciationgardner.org/on-line-religious-education-

registration-form . If you have any questions or concerns 

regarding our parish religious education programs please 

contact our director of religious education Mrs. Maura 

Sweeney at religioused@annunciationgardner.org  or 978-

632-0253. 

Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible  

Beginning on September 11

th

 and meeting every other 

Tuesday, at 6:30 in the church hall at Holy Rosary Fr. Ste-

ve will be presenting a series designed to help you under-

stand the “Big Picture” of the Bible, how the old and new 

testaments relate to each other, and the role Scripture 

plays in our Catholic Faith. The next meeting of this series 

will be held on Tuesday September 25th. The dates for 

the remaining sessions are: 10/1, 10/23, 11/6, 11/20 

Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA September 16th, 2018 Twenty�Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Join Us For a Guided Tour of the Mass 

Every word and action at Mass is intended to convey the 

great mystery of Christ’s sacrificial love for us. Join us on 

Monday, October 1

st

 a:t Holy Spirit @ 6:30 p.m. for a Guided 

Tour of the Mass. This presentation will reveal the deeper 

meaning behind the actions which we may take for granted 

or overlook.  
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Youth Ministry  

The CAC at the First Congregational Church 

on Green Street has asked if our Youth 

Group is available to help serve with their weekly community 

dinner on Thursday nights . 

 

If anyone is interested in volunteering their time during one of 

these dinners, please contact us at: 

 

Email: youthministry@annunciationgardner.org  

Phone: 978-632-0253 ext. 111 

 

Are You or Someone You Love Seeking to Learn More About Becoming Catholic? 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) is a journey of faith for those who wish to grow closer to Jesus Christ through the 

Catholic church through the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist. These sessions are appropriate for those 

who have never been baptized and those who grew up in a different faith tradition who wish to convert to Catholicism. We 

also welcome the participation of those Catholics who were baptized but received little to no instruction about the faith when 

they were children and would like to make their first communion and/or confirmation. Sessions for adults and young people 

over the age of are beginning this month. If God is moving your heart to explore the Catholic Church please give Mrs. 

Sweeney a call at 978-632-0253.  

Family Scarecrow Contest 

Show off some creativity! Submit a scarecrow you and 

your family have made for judging in our Scarecrow 

Contest. Scarecrows cannot be taller than 5 feet and 

must be able to stick into the ground. There is no cost to 

enter, you just need a scarecrow! The scarecrows en-

tered will be displayed around the perimeter of Holy 

Family Academy’s front lawn until they are judged during 

the Fall Bazaar on October 12

th

-14

th

. There are prizes 

for 1

st

, 2

nd

, and 3

rd

 places. You can submit scarecrows 

between September 28

th

 and October 10

th

.  

Plan to Join Us at The Sweet Life Café  

 

 

 

 

 

If you are a woman who has been looking for a chance to get 

away and spend some time with the Lord please pick up one of 

the flyers from the back of the church about our day of reflection 

called the Sweet Life Café which will be held on October 27

th

 from 

9 to 3 at Holy Spirit. It will be a great opportunity savor the sweet-

ness that only the Lord can bring to our lives. 

Healing Mass 

There will be a Mass with the Anointing of the Sick on 

Sunday September 23rd at 2:00p.m. at Holy Rosary 

Church. 

 

This is a special Mass that our parish hosts annually for 

those who desire to receive the Anointing of the Sick. 

This sacrament is appropriate for people of any age 

whose health is impaired. It is also suitable for those of 

advanced age.  

 

 

Calling All Chefs! 

We are looking for help with food prep for this year’s Fall Bazaar. On 

Tuesday September 18th from 8:00a.m.—12:00noon in the Holy 

Rosary Lower Church Hall we will be making meat pies for the 64th 

Annual Fall Bazaar (which is on October 12th—14th this year). This 

isn’t the only date! We will also be making pies from 8:00a.m.—

12:00noon on: 

Anyone who is interested in helping in the kitchen is welcome; 

there are jobs for people of all ages. We are in need of shorten-

ing and flour. If you are able to donate either, please donate the 

store brand by leaving it on the rectory back porch or bringing 

it with you to one of our cooking sessions. 

Thank You! 

Grit & Grace is a Women’s Book Club that will 

explore how we can deepen our relationship with 

Christ while we face our everyday challenges. We will 

meet for the first time this Monday Sept. 17

th

 at 7 p.m. 

in the rectory at Holy Rosary to discuss our future 

schedule and pick a book.  Proposed titles include: My 

awesome beautiful Badass Book of Saints: Coura-

geous Women Who Showed Me How To Live ~ Busy 

Lives & Restless Souls: How prayer can help you find 

the missing peace in your life. ~ Getting Past Perfect.  

 

If you are interested in learning more but attend on 

Sept. 17

th

 please email Mrs. Sweeney at reli-

gioused@annuncaitiaongardner.org  

• Tuesday September 18th 

• Wednesday September 19th 

• Tuesday September 25th 

• Wednesday September 26th 

Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA September 16th, 2018 Twenty�Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA September 16th, 2018 Twenty�Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St. Vincent de Paul 

The St. Vincent de Paul Society would like to express our sin-

cere gratitude to all of the parishioners for their generosity in 

helping us feed the families in Gardner. 

 

Our shelves, however, are quite empty. We are asking for 

canned fruit, corn and peas, as well as rice or potato mixes, 

soup and macaroni & cheese. 

 

Another service we provide to the community is the use of medi-

al assistance items. We are low on shower seats, shower trans-

fer benches and wheelchairs. If you have any of these you 

would like to donate, please call  us at (978)632-0253 ext.143. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

The fruit of righteousness is sown in peace for those who culti-

vate peace. Find peace in your marriage by attending a World-

wide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next Weekends 

are Dec 7-9, 2018in Duxbury, MA and Jan 18-20, 2019 in South 

Kingstown, RI. For more information, call Stephen & Michelle 

O'Leary at 800-710-9963 or visit them at https://wwmema.org/.  
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Sacrament of Baptism – celebrated on the Third Sun-

day of the month at 2:00 pm.  Baptisms can also be cele-

brated at any Sunday liturgy outside the Lenten Season.   

 

Baptismal Instruction - held on the Second Monday of 

every month at Annunciation Parish on Nichols St. in the 

meeting room at  7:00 pm.  Call Deacon Paul and his 

wife Lorraine at 978-297-1062. 

   

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) – for those 

who are non-baptized above the age of 7 and those bap-

tized in another Christian community beside Roman 

Catholic seeking a relationship with Christ Jesus and 

membership in the Roman Catholic faith.  Please contact 

Mrs. Maura Sweeney for more information at 978-632-

0237 Ext. 117 or via e-mail: reli-

gioused@annunciationgardner.org 

 

First Penance/Reconciliation & First Communion – 

adults and children over the age of 7.   

Call Mrs. Maura Sweeney, Ext. 117. 

 

 Sacrament of Confirmation – call Mrs. Maura 

Sweeney, Ext. 117. 

   

Sacrament of Marriage – please contact the Church a 

year in advance. Contact Deacon Paul and his wife Lor-

raine at 978-297-1062. 

 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick – call Fr. 

Lundrigan at Ext. 116 or Fr. Ramos at Ext. 130. 

 

Bereavement  – please contact the parish office. 

  

St. Vincent de Paul – a ministry of care providing assis-

tance within the community. Call the St. Vincent de Paul 

line: (978) 632-0253 ext. 143. 

 

Prayer Line – For prayers for your special intention call 

978-632-2618. 

Annunciation Parish Gardner, MA  

Please Pray For:  

Tricia McKinley, Jacob Cormier, Elaine Shultz, Bernard 

Bevis, Ashton & his Mom, Mary Ann DiPasquale, Ricky 

Ruschioni, David Poulnot, Alice Page, the Becker Family, 

Little Genevieve, Alyssa Happe, Al Watts, and Leonne 

Tagen.  

 

If you would like to add a person’s name to the prayer list, 

please contact Annunciation Parish at (978) 632-0253,  

ext. 110. Names will be kept on the prayer list for 4 consecu-

tive weeks. Please call the Parish Office if you would like to 

put a name back on the list at the end of these 4 weeks. 

 	 Annunciation Parish, Gardner, MA	 03-1038

Family Memorials
Lasting Tributes to

Those You Love
Monuments • Markers • Lettering

465 West Street • Gardner
Tel/Fax: (978) 632-1323

C.S.C. Michael K. Roberts
Owner

“for all of your home maintenance needs”
Painting - Wallpaper - Flooring - Carpentry

Refinishing - Power Washing - Mowing - Pruning
Planting - Mulching - Spring/Fall Clean Up
Plumbing/Electrical Repair - Countertops

Furniture Repair - Cleanouts

LICENSED & INSURED  978-632-6092
www.thibaulthomemaintenance.com

Bruce Thibault, Owner

James Gallant
4 Main Street, Gardner, MA

978-632-7148
19 Walden Street, Concord, MA

978-371-0585

ANDERSON, BAGLEY, & MAYO
INSURANCE AGENCY, INC
d/b/a The Insurance Place

978-632-1098
www.abminsurance.com

Call Bernice, Karen, or Debora 
for a customized quote.

20 Pearson Blvd., Gardner, MA

Real Estate Specialist
Chris Daly - Parishioner

Personal, Professional Service
978-632-0216

sold@dalyspropertyshoppe.com

Lamoureux-Smith & Poliks
105 Central St., Gardner, MA  01440

978-632-0158 
Kevin J. Mack • Owner

Call for Free Pre-Planning Guide


